
 

 
Upcoming Events 

Thursday 12 September  Group Photos 

Friday 13 September Stage 2 & 3 Assembly school hall 9am  
Summer PSSA Round 8 
Morrison Bay - Cricket, Newcombe Ball, Volleyball  
Meadowbank Park – Softball, Tball, 

Monday 16 September Soccer Club 8.15am-8.50am 
Performing Arts Concert rehearsal for students during school – students need to bring costumes 
to school for the rehearsal 

Tuesday 17 September Wakakirri – 11.30am students will travel by bus to Quaycentre Olympic Centre  

Wednesday 18 September Sports in Schools – Students to wear sports uniform 
Paul Sironen 7’s League Gala Day – 10 students have been selected. Students need to be at 
school by 8.30am mininbus leaving at 8.40am  

Thursday 19 September Performing Arts Concert 6.30pm – students need to arrive 6pm 

Friday 20 September  Kindergarten & Stage 1 Assembly school hall 9am 
Summer PSSA Round 9 
Meadowbank - Cricket, Newcombe Ball, Volleyball  
Gannon Park – Softball, Tball, 

Monday 23 September Soccer Club 8.15am-8.50am 

Tuesday 24 September Math Olympiad 

Wednesday 25 September Sports in Schools – Students to wear sports uniform 

Thursday 26 September The Cottage second hand uniform shop open 9.15am-10.15am 

Friday 27 September Stage 2 & 3 Assembly school hall 9am 
Summer PSSA Round 10 
Meadowbank Park - Cricket, Newcombe Ball, Volleyball  
Meadowbank Park – Softball, Tball 
Last day of Term 3 

Monday 14 October School resumes for all students 

Tuesday 15 October Ryde School Spectacular #3 Rehearsal – students need to be at school at 8.40am as buses will 
leave at 9.10am 

Friday 1 November School DISCO 

Wednesday 6 November P & C Annual General Meeting  
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Cheers to our students  
Congratulations to our Wakikirri dance group.  “An amazing flourish of colour and pizazz to raise 
awareness on a very important issue.  Really excellent use of your sets, props and costumes to enhance 
your story.  Clever use of music for the changes in mood that occurred throughout the piece. Such clarity in 
your story telling and beautifully acted out with a super strong finale to finish. Congratulations” The panel 
comments from the performance last week at Riverside Theatre.   
 
Awarded 

• Well- Rehearsed Performance 
• Amazing finale 
• Excellent Overall Costume Design 
• Excellent Artwork on Sets 
• Excellent Staging- combination of all Aspects. 
• Story Award- Best Environmental Story  

 
The gala performance and awards presentation will be held next Tuesday at the Quay Centre, Homebush 
Bay. 
 
Well done senior debating team through to the semi-finals in the Premier’s Debating Challenge- a first for 
Denistone East. 
 
Building Update.   
Week Nine (next week) Stage 3 will move into the new block; the classes in the demountables will relocate 
to permanent buildings and kinder will gain some additional space.  To allow classes’ access to the best 
learning areas and to be grouped in grade and stage shared spaces there will be a lot of movement.  A 
professional removal team will be provided to move furniture and teaching resources. Furniture and 
resources will be assessed and evaluated post move and additional and replacement resources will be 
ordered if required. 
 
Stage 3 Team have spent time this week planning their big move and assessing how they can maximise 
the learning in their new spaces. All our classes are doing a spring clean to assess what resources are 
relevant in preparation for ordering for 2020. 
 
Community 
A reminder that we have had family notifications of chicken pox, whooping cough and nits.  Please monitor 
your children careful for symptoms of any of these.  Several staff are absent at the moment awaiting 
clearance from their doctors to return due to the whooping cough notification.  
 
Reminder to enrol for Kindergarten 2020 any siblings who may be starting school.  Also remind, friends, 
family and neighbours that enrolments are due. The earlier we get enrolments the better we can plan for 
the children. 
 
If any families are not returning to Denistone East in 2020 please notify the school office via email 
denistonee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au as soon as possible. This will assist us with organising classes for 
next year. 
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Learning. 
Our debating team has been making sound progress and is preparing for a further competition later in the 
week.  
Jann Farmer-Hailey has confirmed her ability to work with both Kindergarten and Stage 2 and 3 in 2020.  
The programs will be designed to meet specific Denistone East needs. Kindergarten will focus on learning 
to read and write, developing the habits of good readers and writers.  The Stage 2 and 3 program will focus 
on writing – creative as well as writing for other curriculum areas.  The aim will be to develop field 
knowledge, an understanding of audience and purpose, the role of grammar and rich vocabulary.    
 
 
This week I have included some information on sleep and its importance.  Several staff members have 
come to me with concerns around bedtimes and the lack of sleep some little and bigger people may be 
getting. 
 
I have included some extracts from reputable websites: https://kidshealth.org/en/parents/sleep.html 
 
Preschoolers 
Preschoolers sleep about 10–13 hours a night. Those who get enough rest at night may no longer need a 
daytime nap. Instead, they may benefit from some quiet time in the afternoon. 
Most nursery schools and kindergartens have quiet periods when the kids lie on mats or just rest. As kids 
give up their naps, they may go to bed at night earlier than they did as toddlers. 
 
School-Age Kids and Preteens 
School-age kids need 9–12 hours of sleep a night. Bedtime problems can start at this age for a variety of 
reasons. Homework, sports and after-school activities, screen time (on computers, TVs, smartphones, and 
other devices), and hectic family schedules all can contribute to kids not getting the sleep they need. 
Sleep-deprived kids can become hyper or irritable, and may have a hard time paying attention in school. 
 
It's still important to have a consistent bedtime, especially on school nights. Leave enough technology-free 
time before bed to allow your child to unwind before lights-out. Consider switching off the electronics at 
least an hour before bed and keeping screens out of kids' bedrooms. 
Teens 
Teens need about 8–10 hours of sleep per night, but many don't get it. Early school start times on top of 
schedules packed with school, homework, friends, social media, and activities mean that many are 
chronically sleep deprived. 
Sleep deprivation adds up over time, so an hour less per night is like a full night without sleep by the end of 
the week. Among other things, a lack of sleep can lead to: 

• being less attentive 
• inconsistent performance 
• short-term memory loss 
• delayed response time 

Ideally, a teen should try to go to bed at the same time every night and wake up at the same time every 
morning, allowing for at least 9 hours of sleep. 
This can lead to anger problems, trouble in school (academically and with teachers and peers), the use of 
stimulants like caffeine or energy drinks to feel more awake, and car crashes due to delayed response 
times or falling asleep at the wheel. 
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Teens also undergo a change in their sleep patterns — their bodies want to stay up late and wake up later, 
which often leads to them trying to catch up on sleep during the weekend. But this irregularity can make 
getting to sleep at a reasonable hour during the week even harder. 
Ideally, a teen should try to go to bed at the same time every night and wake up at the same time every 
morning, allowing for at least 9 hours of sleep. 
Bedtime Routines 
No matter what your child's age, establish a bedtime routine that encourages good sleep habits. These tips 
can help kids ease into a good night's sleep: 

• Stick to a bedtime, and give your kids a heads-up 30 minutes and then 10 minutes beforehand. 
• Include a winding-down period in the routine. 
• Encourage older kids and teens to set and maintain a bedtime that allows for the full hours of sleep 

needed at their age. 
Reviewed by: Elana Pearl Ben-Joseph, MD 
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/sleep-tips-for-children 
Tips to help children sleep well 
Getting enough sleep is as important for your child as healthy eating and exercising. Here are some tips to 
help your child fall asleep, stay asleep and get enough good quality sleep. 
Establish a sleep schedule: Make sure your child goes to bed early enough to get the sleep they need. 
Once you have set an appropriate bed time, stick to it - even at the weekend. 
Establish a bedtime routine: Follow the same routine every day: bath or shower, change into pyjamas, 
brush teeth, read or spend quiet time in their bedroom, lights out and go to sleep. 
Help your child wind down: Busy children need some time to relax. Consider playing soft music or 
reading to them. 
Make sure the bedroom is suitable for sleep: Ensure the bedroom is dark and quiet. If your child is 
anxious or afraid at night, use a night light. 
Avoid stimulants: Make sure your child avoids tea, coffee, chocolate or sports drinks, especially in the 
afternoon. 
Turn off technology: Turning off computers, tablets and television 1 hour before bedtime should help your 
child sleep better. 
Signs of sleep problems 
If you establish good sleep habits and your child is still having trouble falling or staying asleep, they might 
have a sleep problem. You might notice behaviour problems, difficulty concentrating or they might seem 
tired during the day. 
If your child is not sleeping well please share the information with your child’s classroom teacher.  We may 
be able to assist with additional resources.  A good night’s sleep is key to successful learning and 
wellbeing.  
 
Online safety has also been raised by a few parents and I have included the latest bulletin from the eSafety 
commissioner. 
 
https://esafety.gov.au/about-the-office/newsroom/blog/helping-your-child-deal-with-unwanted-contact-online   
 
www.esafety.gov.au/parents/skills-advice/good-habits-start-young 
 
Both these links provide useful information. 
 
Michelle Collyer 
Principal 
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Tell Them From Me Student Feedback Survey Weeks 1 and 2 (Term 4 2019) 
We are delighted that early next term term our school, like many other public schools in the state will 
participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The 
survey measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The 
focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 
The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact 
with them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From Me to 
survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our 
school.  
I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take 
less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours in the students’ Library time in 
Term 4 between Monday 14 Oct and Friday 25 Oct. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 
A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students. If you do 
not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Friday 6 September. 
Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 
The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 
 
Tell Them from Me Semester 2 Parent Survey 
This Term our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell 
Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey 
asks parents and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing 
and engagement. 
Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 
experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 
practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable 
feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey 
will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be 
conducted between 26 August and 25 October. Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary 
your responses are very much appreciated.  
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au. To access the survey for 
our school go to: http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/d3862 
The survey is available in 23 languages. 
 
Jenny Bashinsky 
Deputy Principal 
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President’s report 
It has been a busy but great start for me to officially run the P&C. I am very fortunate to have a new committee 
who have formed a great and strong team culture.  The communication between members and the 
cooperative efforts displayed by everyone was tremendous. Therefore I would like to say a big THANK YOU 
to all the people who have helped me.  
 
In the past month, with the combined effort of the whole team, we have completed various tasks and here 
are a few highlights:  
 
Family Portrait 
Family Portrait Weekend Event was a great success and we even had to open up more spots on Sunday to 
allow extra bookings. In total, we raised $1,000.00 from the bookings of 50 families. We also received a 
$150.00 bonus due to the large number of bookings. All monies will go towards school library resources.  
 
We are considering re-booking Gina, the photographer, next year and this will most likely be around mid-
Term 3 for a warmer weather look. 
 
Father’s Day Breakfast and Stall 
We raised $393.70 from the Breakfast for Beyond Blue and the Father’s Day stall raised a total of $1,760.00 
which will go towards our school library resources.  
 
A big thank you to everyone who helped with this event: Ms. Collyer, Mrs. Hyland, Hayley, the DEBASCA 
team, Chef Chris, parent helpers Mahrokh and Maz Samini, Graham Butler, and last, but not least, thank you 
to all the parent volunteers that came to help make the day a success! 
 
DEPS P&C Logo Design  
DEPS P&C logo design results have now been revealed (detailed information and image shown in graph 
below).   
We have had an overwhelming response of 145 votes from parents in total. 57 of the 145 have chosen logo 
5 which was equivalent to almost 40% and follow by 24.8% on logo 1. This winning logo will soon be used in 
various communication channels once the layout is finalised with the school office. 
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DISCO - Friday 1 November 
DISCO will be held on Friday 1 November 2019  
Please SAVE THE DATE now!  
More detail will be announced soon.    
 

Music committee  
Working together with Music Partnership to deliver more 
information on our Music Program in order to provide an 
opportunity for the children to learn and perform with a variety 
of instruments.  
Please see detail if you would like to participate in the string 
program 
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Traffic and Road Safety 
Did you know that children under the age of 10 need assistance dealing with traffic? They are not 
developmentally ready to make the crucial decisions needed to keep themselves safe. 
Whilst setting a good example is a wonderful way to pass on these important skills to our children, adults are 
responsible for the safety of children - not just our own kids, but the kids within our community that we live in 
too! 

 
From “Kids and Traffic” 
website - 

http://www.kidsandtraffic.mq.edu.au/driveway-safety/ 
This week’s Traffic Message and Resource: Kids are unpredictable, and we cannot always see kids when 
we are in our cars.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please, no stopping in:  
● No Stopping zones,  
● Driveways,  
● Bus stops, 
● Intersections 
 
Is this YOU? 
You may not realise it, but stopping or parking illegally restricts visibility for other pedestrians and motorists. 
Fridays and rainy days have been observed to be particularly bad, with everyone rushing during drop-off and 
pick-up. Please be aware of some of the following unsafe and illegal behaviours, and gently remind your 
fellow parents.  
Please join us for our next coffee morning tea. We have some action items to discuss from last month and 
will be discussion any new issues. 
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Canteen  
Thanks again to our great canteen volunteers and staff for delivering such a fantastic fresh menu. Check out 
the calendar below to see when your volunteer day is coming up. 

There are lots of yummy healthy options available in our canteen so look out for the weekly specials and 
fresh juices on Munch Monitor. 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
8 9th September  10th September  11th September  12th September  13th September  

  
    Zoe Smedley Amy Wu Sabrina Wang & 

 Pui Fong Eunhee Kate Lee Jenny 

9 16th September  17th September  18th September  19th September  20th September  

  Zoe Smedley Dell Edwards Lisa Lia & Pui Fong Sarah and James Maria Sanna 

10 23rd September  24th September  25th September  26th September  27th September  

  Susanne Hayes Viviane Zhuang Tracey & Pui Fong Tammy Zoe Dalae 

 

The Cottage Second Hand Uniform Shop 
The final opening of The Cottage for Term 3 will be at the special time of 3:00pm on Thursday 
26 September. Now is a good time to beat the rush for summer uniforms as the weather starts to warm up! 
We still have some larger size (14-20) brand new, old logo jumpers, and sports shirts for sale for $2 per item. 
We also sell new music shirts and bags for $15, and we have new girl’s skirts available for $5. 
  
We always welcome donations of second hand uniforms. Please drop them in during opening hours or to the 
school office.  
 
We also welcome new volunteers. Please email Sally if you are interested: salp@iinet.net.au. 
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